MINUTES –JULY 10,2013
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE
THE MEETING was called to order at 7:00 AM on the above date with the chairman and a quorum present.  Also present D. Miller, N. Ely, D. Crowell. E. Miller, M.Tarantino... BOS Liaison D. Taft, and Staff A. Krieg. Guest K. Murphy Absent  C. Renneker, M. Lopez and J.Mains
MINUTES—The minutes of May 8, 2013 were moved by D. Miller and seconded by D. Crowell and approved.
RESIGNATION—Ken Murphy, a long standing member of CDC has resigned his position on this committee to assume his new position as a Selectmen.  Ken was thanked and praised for his service on CDC and the committee wished him well.
A DIFFERENT DIRECTION FOR SALMON POINT AND THE MEASURED MILE—D. Miller discussed how Winslow Park is being run in Freeport and maybe this could be done or considered at Salmon Point.  She gave examples and answered several questions.  This will be passed on to the BOS and the committee was told that this was also addressed the other night at the last BOS meeting by Bernie King.  
Dee then discussed a Measured Mile walking path for Bridgton after a briefing she and Anne Krieg were asked to put something together for our next meeting.
SIDEWALKS AND ROADS—D. Corwell talked about grass and weeds that are present on some of the Town sidewalks especially notable were the areas with very  tall weeds.  He asked if this could be addressed with the BOS .  This will be forwarded to the BOS.  
The committee was also told that several million dollars in road repairs are being spent on State owned roads in the next two fiscal years by the State.
As Ken Murphy has resigned and his area of concern was sidewalks and roads Dave Corwell was asked to accept this assignment.
USE OF PUBLIC WAYS—Anne went over the recommendations to the BOS and the changes from the first BOS meeting.  After several questions and discussion CDC felt this was in the hands of the BOS and no recommendations were sent forward.
OLD BUSINESS—Anne updated the committee on lights for downtown, CBDG grants, signs for downtown, and the Memorial School.  There was concern about the amount of time it is taking to complete the sign and lighting project.  Anne indicated that just about all is done in both projects but the funding will not be available till July 1, 2014 through BCDG Funds for both projects.
NEXT MEETING—AUGUST 14, 2013
The meeting was adjourned at 8:22 AM.
Michael E. Tarantino
Chairman


